ICRL Meeting Minutes — Spring 2013
March 24, 2013

Neal Schowalter, President, called the meeting to order at 2:05.

Clubs present included Columbia (Gene Barton), New Holland (Bob Gibilisco), Palmyra
(Dean Kreamer) and York (Doug Nace). Absent was Seitzland.

Dean Kreamer, Treasurer, presented the Treasurer’s report. There is a total $3710.83 in
the account of which $631.95 is the Scholarship Fund. The Treasurers Report was
accepted.

Bill Burkert, Secretary, read the minutes from the Fall Meeting as were taken by Bob
Gibilisco. The minutes were approved.

Old Business

1) Rule revisions were discussed and approved (see also #6 below). The revisions
will be forwarded to Bob Gibilisco, Webmaster, who will post them on the
League’s website.

2) Columbia is hosting the League Awards ceremony. They were provided with a
check for $600 for awards and food. They will be responsible for selecting a date
and venue. The League Secretary will forward all the outdoor and indoor results
to them immediately after the Indoor Season is over.

New Business

1) Scholarship Applicants were discussed. Three applied. It is apparent that two of
the three will have shot the required 14 ICRL matches. Final determination of the
amounts paid to each award winner will be made immediately after the indoor
season is over.

2) The Outdoor Day Match Average and the Outdoor Grand Aggregate criteria has
been changed. To be eligible for awards, the shooter must participate in at least
two of the three day matches which are scheduled. Heretofore a shooter had to
shoot in all three day matches to be considered for the Day Match Championship
and also the Grand Aggregate Championship. Most of the time, only two or three
people were able to qualify. The shooter’s daytime average will now be based
upon the best two scores from the day matches. This will be similar to the night
matches where the best five scores are used to create the shooter’s average. The
shooter must shoot in two daytime iron sight and two daytime any-sight matches
to be eligible. If the shooter participates in all three matches, his best two matches
will be counted toward his average(s). The lowest scoring complete day match
will be dropped.

3) The Outdoor Schedule will be emailed shortly. It will be identified as Final.

4) Match fees will be increased to $4.00 effective with the 2013 Outdoor Season.
The fee will be split $1.00 to the league and $3.00 to the host club. This is for
both Outdoor and Indoor matches. This is the first match fee increase in anyone’s
memory.

5) The Fall Meeting will be held as scheduled. Election of officers will take place.




6) The $1.00 challenge fee has been eliminated as it was rarely enforced.
Challenges, however, must be made in the proper manner. For example, a shooter
may challenge a shot for free, but this means that the entire target(s) for that stage
will be rescored as it is done at Camp Perry. What we want to eliminate is the
challenger who challenges one shot, then comes back later to challenge another
shot on the same target or stage. This is kind of slipshod and can create problems
for those who are scoring. Challenges must be made immediately after all the
targets are scored, not while scoring is taking place.

Meeting adjourned at 4:00 PM.



